
 

 

           Calne Community Safety Form - minutes  
 

                    10.00am  4th December  2024  
 
                           Lansdowne Strand Hotel 

 
 

 
 
 

Apologies - Ross Henning, Mark Cook  

 

 

Attending - Glenis Ansell, CTC - Alison Robinson DOCS CTC, Shirley Harper 

O’Neill, River Warriors, Diane Gooch Reconnection Group - James Bird CCTV, 

Mike Brandwood Neighbourhood Watch , Kevin O’Daly RBL. 
 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting agreed  

 

 

Matters arising - see below  

 

CCTV -    There is now a full complement of volunteers manning the cameras -  

giving good coverage across the town. The negotiations regarding coverage of the 

Skate Park are ongoing.  

 

 

Lorry Watch. - Lorry Watch put on hold due to the works taking place on the High 

Street.  
 

 

Police Team - no police in attendance.  

 

Reconnecting Group    - Diane advised that the group is well attended and plans 

for Christmas celebrations are in place  

 

 

Neighbourhood Watch -  Mike reported that the AGM went well and was pleased 

to see councillors among the attendees. The speaker was the Chief Constable.   

 

 

Safe Places - ready for launch in the New Year. The publicity material is being 

reviewed ready for distribution. A further grant of £500 has been received from 

Calne Town Council.  
 



 

 

Other issues  - Alison reported that meetings have taken place with key 
stakeholders regarding the installation of a  Youth Drop in Centre on the Recreation 

Field.  

There are still problems with traffic being held up by taxis collecting children from 

Springfield School. Discussions have taken place between the school, Wiltshire 

Council Officers and Cllr Pearce- Kearney.  

 

Marden Farm Footpath -having finally agreed the route,  the application to divert the 

footpath has been submitted by Wiltshire Council.  

 

Next meeting - January 29th at The Lansdowne Strand Hotel  


